
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
TOWN OF BLACKSTONE 

 
The Town of Blackstone Town Council shall hold a Public Hearing on September 18, 2023 at 7:00 p.m., in 
the Town Council Chambers, 100 W. Elm Street, Blackstone, Va.  The purpose of the Public Hearing is to 
consider an Ordinance that would designate property owned by Helping Every Life Prosper exempt from 
real property taxation by the Town of Blackstone. Specifically, the subject property is designated as 
Nottoway County Tax Identification Number 50A27-1-U-3A and is also described as 314 South Main 
Street.  The subject property including improvements is assessed in the amount of $18,048.  The annual 
Town of Blackstone real property tax levy is $39.71.  The Town Council may act on this ordinance 
following this Public Hearing.  Any person desiring to speak for or against the request should attend the 
Public Hearing at the above stated date and time.  Questions or requests for additional information 
should be directed to the Town Manager at philipv@townofblackstoneva.com or (434) 292-7251.  It is 
the Town’s intention to comply with the ADA.  Any person requiring physical or sensory accommodation 
should contact the Town Manager’s office no later than 5:00 p.m. September 14, 2023. 
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